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Investigative Activity: Case Closing 

Involves: Columbus Division of Police 

The Ohio State University Police Department 

Activity Date: 05/14/2025 

Authoring Agent: SA Kyle Douglass 

   
Narrative: 

On Thursday, April 10, 2025, the investigation regarding the officer-involved critical 

incident that occurred in Columbus, Ohio, on August 11, 2024, was declined for Grand 

Jury presentation in the Franklin County Court of Common Pleas by the Franklin County 

Prosecutor’s Office. The Franklin County Prosecutor’s Office declined to file criminal 

charges regarding the actions of officers from the Columbus Division of Police (CPD) 

and the Ohio State University Police Department (OSUPD) in relation to the death of 

Asante Taaj Omar Miller. 

All evidence in this case has been returned to the requesting agency. Special Agent 

Kyle Douglass and Special Agent Supervisor Kevin Barbeau reviewed this investigation 

and discussed the documentation.  During this discussion, it was determined that the 

investigation was sufficiently pursued and all investigative efforts and aspects of this 

case have been completed. Special agent assistance is no longer required by the 

requesting agency. 

The documents received from the Franklin County Prosecutor’s Office are attached to 

this report. Please refer to those documents for further information. 

This case is closed. 

 

References: 

No references 

Attachments: 

1. Declination Letter - Franklin County Prosecutor  

2. Evidence to Columbus Police Department - Sgt. Terry McConnell 



SHAYLA D. FAVOR

Franklin County Prosecuting Attorney

April 10, 2025

Special Agent Kyle Douglass
Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation
1560 State Route 56 SW

London, Ohio 43140

RE; Officer Involved Critical Incident #2024-2371

197 West 8"^ Avenue, Columbus, OH
Involved Officers:

Dear Special Agent Douglass:

After a thorough review of the above-referenced Officer Involved Critical Incident, the
office of the Franklin County Prosecuting Attorney has concluded that the officers involved
violated no laws in the performance of their official duties on August 11, 2024.

This letter shall serve to notify all involved that this office is closing our inquiry into their
actions. No Grand Jury action is warranted after our review.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. Thank you for your cooperation
in this matter.

Respectfully,

Shefyl L. Prichard
First Assistant

Strategic Prosecution Division
(614)525-6397
sprichard@franklincountyohio.gov

cc:

Nicole Wannemacher

Sgt. Terry McConnell, CPD

Franklin County Ofilce Tower . 373 South Migh Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215-6318
Criminal Division . (614)525-3555 . Fax (614) 525-6103
Civil Division . (614)525-3520 . Fax (614) 525-6012

Juvenile Division . (614)525-4440 . Fax (614) 525-6072










